

Concepcion, August 23, 1955 .-

Dr. Benjamin G. Horning, M.D. W.K. Kellog Foundation Pattle Croek, Michigan U.S.A.

Dear Dr. Horning:

Dr. Darío Enríquez one of the members of our staff in the surgical service of the Clinical Hospital of Concepcion, and former fellow of the W.K. Kellog Foundation is willing to go to the States in order to make his pledge in the American College of Surgeons and to visit some surgical clinics during a two or three months.

According to his notice, he has received the offer of some assistance from the Foundation, provided we request it. I do so gladly because Dr. Enriquez is a very active an reliable surgeons of our staff, and his visit to Dr. Coller's, his former "boss" in Michigan, and other leading surgeons would allow him to bring back new advances and ideas.

The University of Concepcion Medical School is very thankful from the W.K. Kellog Foundation for the help it is giving to one more member of our teaching staff.

Yours very sincerely,

Dr. Ignacio González G. DEAN.